Law Enforcement Merit System Council

2102 West Encanto Boulevard Mail Drop 1290 Phoenix, Arizona 85009



Phone: (602) 223-2286 Fax: (602) 223-2096 www.azdps.gov/about/LEMSC

June 26, 2025

Colonel Jeffrey Glover, Director Arizona Department of Public Safety P.O. Box 6638 Phoenix, AZ 85005-6638

Colonel Glover:

The Arizona Law Enforcement Merit System Council (LEMSC) conducted an in-person meeting on Tuesday, June 24, 2025, and made the following decisions:

- 1) The next LEMSC meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, July 29, 2025.
- 2) Approved the modifications to the Applications System Analyst, Class #7640.
- 3) Approved the establishment of the classification for Part-Time Trooper, Class #1210.
- 4) Approved the modifications for Computer Systems Analyst, Class #7675.
- 5) Approved the modifications for Technical Services Manager, Class #7690.
- 6) Approved the modifications for Evidence Technician, Class #6111.
- 7) Conducted a hearing for grievance MSC#2025-01-G, Galarneau vs. DPS. The council ruled in favor of the grievant.
- 8) Put a vote to approve a potential pay raise on hold pending approval of an FY2026 state budget.

9) Call to public was made, no response.

Warren Simpson, Major

Acting LEMSC Business Manager

cc:

Lt. Col. Deston Coleman Jr.

Lt. Col. Timothy Chung

Lt. Col. Daven Byrd

Lt. Col. Jesse Galvez

Lt. Col. Jason Leonard

Superintendent William Long

Major Brant Benham, Director's Office

Major John Paul Cartier, Human Resources Manager

Philip Brailsford, General Council